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Volunteers Break Record! 
Even before a punishing sun turned Metro North Drive into 
an asphalt steam bath, the morning of June 30 was a hot 
one. But that didn’t deter more than 730 citizens, up from  
679 in 2011, from taking advantage of NNI’s annual 
household hazardous waste disposal event. The intense 
heat was also no match for the stalwart volunteers who 
make the neighborhoods in the Northland second to none. 
 
P.O. Markus Smith, KCPD, Robert Fort, KC Water 
Services, and Michael Shaw, KC Public Works, organized 
the event. Kansas City staff, KCPD, MCSP, M.D. 
Management, and MARC all contributed to make this a great 
effort.  Many, many thanks to them! They went above and 
beyond!  

NNI Volunteers* 
Mia Brannon   Ivana Catic 
Tonya Davis   Steve Garrett   
Deb Hermann   Tom Hermann  
Pat Lynch   Eileen McGrath  
Dave Mecklenberg  Lori Morgan   
Cheryl Ray   Jim Rice   
Brian Roulhac  Richard Sayles 
Marty Schuettpelz  Don VanDierendonk 
Larry Washington  PO Dan Watts  
Terri Wolfe   Major Dave Zimmerman 
Chief Jan Zimmerman 
*We only have the names of those that signed in on the NNI 
sign in sheet. If we missed you, we are sorry, and very 
appreciative!   
 
 

Calendar 
 
For a detailed review of NNI meetings and events, go to http://cal.nni.org/. This calendar is 

updated daily. 

News Bites  
 
On the mark, get ready, trot! 
Saturday, July 21, 7 p.m. It’s the 
second annual Northland Hot Trot 5K 
Run/Walk. The fun begins at NE 96th 
Street near the Paradise Nursery 
crossover. For information on 
registration or sponsorship, call NNI at 
454-2000. Attention businesses: 
Sponsorships are available at a variety 
of levels. A great way to get your 
company’s name in the lights…and on 
the Hot Trot t-shirts! 
 
Chouteau-Parvin Detour: Just a few 
more weeks left before culvert  work is 
completed in this intersection. For the 
balance of the Chouteau Parkway 
construction, thru traffic will be 
permitted.  
 
That septic tank has to go! 
NNI has grants to provide sanitary 
sewer hook-up FREE or at a greatly 
reduced cost. The program ends when 
the funds are exhausted. So call today! 
Finding out if you qualify is free, easy 
and confidential. Call Cheryl at 816-
454-2000. 
 
Contractors Wanted: NNI needs 
qualified low-income contractors to do 
home repair work. This is an 
opportunity to earn a good income and 
gain valuable experience running your 
own business. Call Larry Washington at 
816-454-2000 for more information.  
 

http://cal.nni.org/

